Dear parents/guardians and students, 


Welcome to Global 10!  A new school year is upon us and that means new beginnings—new schedules, new books and in most cases, new classes. Students of this course, however, are an exception.  Your student is now entering the second half of their Global History and Geography course which they began in ninth grade.  What this means is that while ninth and tenth grade Global History are two different classes, this course, mandated by NYS, will be completed by passing the Global History Regents exam at the end of this year. This exam covers all content from ninth and tenth grade.  Global History can be very trying for students as they have never experienced this type of curriculum before and are not yet familiar with what is expected of them by the NYS Regents exam.  My goal throughout this course is success for your student.  I feel the best way to do this is to keep all parties…myself, your student and of course, you, the parent/guardian…involved and active in your student’s education.  Attached you will find a copy of my policies and expectations for the upcoming school year.  

At the beginning of the document you will notice several ways to keep up to date on your child’s Global class.  Please familiarize yourself with my class website.  There you can find class videos, homework and various technologies that I will be using this year.  I encourage you to enroll in the Remind program.  By enrolling in this I will be able to send web-based texts and/or emails to you to keep you and your student updated.  Additionally, this year I will be enacting a new concept in teaching: The Flipped Classroom.  This new trend in education embraces the use of the internet and videos to introduce new material at home while reinforcing the new material in class through skills activities, projects, etc.  It is very important for your student to complete these assignments as they will be the basis for discussion and instruction for the following classes.  
Further in the document, please note the class materials that are required of your student.  It is important that your student get these materials as soon as possible so as not to fall behind in organizing their class notes and handouts. Contact me if there is a problem in getting these materials.  
Read over these policies and expectations carefully and have your student return the signed, bottom portion of this letter to me indicating that you have indeed read and understand the policies by Monday, September 12th, 2016.  The return of this will be one of your student’s first graded assignments.  I thank you in advance for your cooperation and support.  If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me.   Email seems to be the most effective means of communication for me so you may contact by email at sreif@homercentral.org.  I have also asked that you provide your email address, if you have one, on the signature slip below so that I may contact you if necessary.  Or you may reach me by phone between 2:30 and 3:00 at ext. 4123.  If you call before 2:30, please ask to leave a voice mail message at my extension and I will do my best to get back to you.  I look forward to an enjoyable, productive school year!
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Sincerely,

Stephany J. C. Reif

(

I, 





 have read and understand the




(Parent/Guardian)

policies that will be enacted by Mrs. Reif concerning 
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(Student Name)

and his/her Global 10 class.  


                   
Student Signature



                        Date

            Parent/Guardian Signature



      Date

Parent/Guardian Email Address
(  I have familiarized myself with the class website, including the new technologies that will be used this year.

(  I have enrolled in the Remind program. 
